Saint Mary's Finance Council  

Wednesday, June 14, 2017
6:00 P.M.
Minutes
1. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m.

2. Members present:  Fr. Wayne, Steve Burbank, Rich Killgoar,  Mike Lembo, Bonnie Featherstone, and Stephen Gentile

3. Opening Prayer: Fr. Wayne opened the meeting with the Hail Mary.

4. Budgets:  Since it was mid-June, the June Actual was not completed.  The membership discussed the year-to-date actual.  Even though a shortfall is showing, we are confident that these next few weeks will produce a slight surplus for the year.
      Year-to-date Income: 

$858,377


Year-to-date Expenses: 
$859,099


Deficit: 


-$722.00

  

5. Fundraising efforts
a. Restaurant Tour and dinner at Tremezzo in Dedham Center produced a great deal of good will and a slight profit of $573.  All were well pleased and looking forward to more gatherings together in the future. 
b. Kathy Reda will speak with the owner of the Dedham Community Movie Theatre and attempt to secure a date and price for a rental of the movie theatre.  This could be a possible fundraiser for the parish in July.
c.   Inflatable Irish Pub ~ searching for open dates with the company
d.   Details for the September Envelope Fundraiser were discussed.  It was decided to drop the number of envelopes from 200 to 150.  The 150 envelopes raises $11,325.  The pay-out in prizes will be $1,750 making a net profit for the parish of $9,575.  

Prizes are:



First Prize:
$750



Second Prize:
$500



Third Prize:
$250



Fourth Prize:
$150
 
 

Fifth Prize:
$100
6. The State of the Parish 

a. Debt $896,701 in August - As of June, $839,569.  We have paid down the debt $57,132.
b. Colonial Drive Land Sale OFF THE MARKET. The issue with the lot is that there is a great deal of ledge on the site.  Also, there are no water/sewer lines leading into the property.  A possibility would be to parcel the land and see if the abutters would be interested in purchasing the property.
c. Parking Lot adjacent to the dentist OFF THE MARKET ~ due to the Archdiocese rejecting the proposal for sale.  No other information to why or how come the decision was reached.  This will put the parish at a serious disadvantage.  Fr. Wayne and the membership of the Finance Council were disappointed that prior to the decision being made or the proposal being submitted, no one from the Archdiocese came for an inspection or meeting to discuss the importance of this sale and it's impact on the parish.
7. New Business

    a.  Director of Youth Ministry ~ Kevin Rosa has accepted the position of Youth 


        Minister. Life Teen and ROC Coordinator.  He will officially assume all 
   
         responsibilities for the programs as of July 1st.
 
    b.  It has been brought to our attention that the Archdiocese has failed to pay 


         the "In-Residence" Clergy stipend for a couple of months.  Rich has been in 


         contact to seek the reimbursement.  

    c.  Dolores, the parish administrative assistant. was successfully able to 


         negotiate a new contract with our current envelope company, Our Sunday 


        Visitor.  The current contract was for $3,147.30.  After her negotiating with

         them, she has secured a contract for $1,853.67.  This represents a savings to 
  
         the parish of $1,293.63. 

    d.  Building on the huge savings from the envelope company, we sought to 

         negotiate with our current Missalette company, Oregon Catholic 


         Publications.  The company was unwilling to do so.  Therefore, the current 


         subscription ends in early December, after that time we will use the new 


         company, World Liturgical Press, which will yield a modest savings of 
 
         $400.

    e.  A discussion took place on how to increase not only attendance at Holy 


         Mass, but also awareness of what we do and who we are to the greater 
    
         Dedham Community.  Over the next few weeks letters and phone calls will 
 
         be made to reach out to non-active parishioners that are part of the parish 
 
         census.

8. Adjournment was at 7:35
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